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We are happy to share Sacro Speco with 
you and want to make sure you don’t miss 
an issue!  If you need to update your 
contact information or are receiving 
multiple copies of the newsletter, 
contact jlesanche@osbchicago.org or 
773.764.2413 x241. If you know 
someone who is not receiving the 
newsletter who would like to be included 
in a future mailing, please encourage them 
to contact us with their current name and 
address. Thank you and enjoy this issue!

Sacro Speco is a publication of  the Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago
We are Benedictine women called to seek God in prayer and community, 
serving where there is need. Sacro Speco is a biannual publication of the 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago for Oblates, Alumnae, and friends of the 
community.  

Editorial Staff: 
Siobhan O’Neill Meluso smeluso@osbchicago.org
Joanne Spata jspata@osbchicago.org

St. Scholastica Monastery
7430 N. Ridge Blvd.
Chicago, IL 60645
773.764.2413
Website: osbchicago.org
Twitter: /OSBChicago
Facebook: /BenedictineSistersofChicago
Instagram: Benedictine_Sisters_of_Chicago
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Sister Judith Murphy, OSB
Prioress

Letters From YouLetters From You
SHARE YOUR THOUGHTS
If you have a letter you would like to share here, 
please contact: 

Email smeluso@osbchicago.org with subject line 
“For Sacro Speco Letters.” 

Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Attn: Sacro Speco Newsletter
7430 N. Ridge Blvd.
Chicago, IL 60645

We will publish letters as space permits.

Dear Friends, 

Dear Friends,
Our mission as Benedictine women is a profound calling. 1500 years after 
our patrons Benedict and Scholastica first established the Benedictine Way 
of Life, we continue to seek God through Ora et Labora, our daily prayer 
and work. We continue to seek God in prayer and community and to serve 
where there is need. Many of our Sisters have been teachers at regional 
parishes and at one or both of our schools – St. Scholastica High School 
in Chicago or Mount St. Scholastica Academy in Cañon City, CO. Over our 
160-year history, our work has evolved from teaching to serving as spiritual 
directors, counselors, campus ministers, and advocates for immigration and 
social justice issues.

In spite of the pandemic environment of physical distancing, the threat 
of global warming, and the challenge of racial reckoning, we find hope in 
the success stories of those we have served. In this issue of Sacro Speco, 
discover how our late Sister Joan Hentges, OSB encouraged Deacon John 
Chavez not only to become an Oblate in Colorado, but also to follow his 
calling to the Diaconate. You’ll read about Maria Carreira (’79 SSA Chicago 
graduate) and her flourishing linguistics career. Maria recently established 
the Heritage Language Exchange, a program to serve teachers of immigrant 
students. She recognized the need through her experience as a Cuban 
immigrant adapting to the U.S. and as a young student in my Spanish class 
years ago. Students like her inspired my colleagues and me as we formed 
the heritage language curriculum at Cristo Rey Jesuit High School in the late 
90s. 

The Sisters and I continue to find new ways to connect virtually now and 
into the future. We continue discerning our future together to “right-size” 
our housing needs and hope to share more soon. Thank you for your sup-
port and prayers for this venture. And we hope to gather in June for our 
Annual Testimonial Dinner.

Peace,
                                                                                                                                                      

Judith Murphy, OSB
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Letter from the Prioress



On August 28th, Sister Vivian Ivantic, OSB celebrated her 
108th birthday. Sister Vivian is “the oldest living Benedic-

tine in the World!” Congratulations!! We are grateful and blessed 
by her over 87 years as a Benedictine Sister of  Chicago. 

On September 11, Oblate Nancy Labiak led an interactive 
and exploratory talk on her personal journey along the 

Camino entitled: "Following the Field of  Stars: One Pilgrim’s Journey on 
The Camino de Santiago de Compostela.” In her presentation Nancy 
shared that in the spring of  2014 at age 67, she embarked on the 
most physically challenging ordeal and yet the most life-giving 
accomplishment of  her life. Nancy's tales of  her struggles and 
triumphs to reach the shrine of  the Apostle James the Greater 
was an inspiration to all in attendance in-person, virtually and 
on-demand. Oblate Nancy is a living example of  perseverance!

Sister Benita Coffey, OSB, Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB, Oblate 
Kathlyn Myers and members of  Sisters and Brothers of  Im-

migrants (SBI) continue to advocate for a "world of  inclusion" 
through their social justice promotion. On Sept. 25, they all at-
tended a public witness/vigil to protest the continuance of  Title 
42 (denying entry into the U.S. without a hearing or any proof  
of  contagion) as well as to support all our immigrant brothers 
and sisters. At the intersection of  Ashland/Division/Milwaukee 
(near the Blue Line), their presence was seen as they held signs in 
solidarity for an end to this injustice.

In honor of  the Feast of  St. Francis of  Assisi, the Benedictine 
Sisters of  Chicago hosted a Virtual Season of  Creation Prayer 

Service on Oct. 4th. This gathering brought to mind the impor-
tance and challenges that humanity faces in coming to grips 
with Ecological Conversion. This service incorporated prayer, 
scripture readings, and a short video, all highlighting once again, 
the significance of  Pope Francis' Encyclical Laudato Si.     

                       

Betty Jackson, (pictured above left), of  Hyde Park area of  
Chicago was received as an Oblate candidate by Sister 

Judith Murphy, OSB in a private ceremony on Saturday October 
23, 2021. She is being mentored by Oblate Colleen Mullarkey,          
(picutred right), who is also a Hyde Park resident.

Bethany House of  Hospitality celebrated its 4-year Anniver-
sary on Oct. 24th-Congratulations! BHH continues to offer 

housing and support services to young immigrant women as they 
journey to independence. Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB serves as 
the Board President.  

Chicago area members of  Communicators for Women 
Religious (CWR) organized the third annual Meet Our 

Sisters Tour, a collaborative National Vocation Awareness Week 
(NVAW) event designed to raise awareness about the hundreds 
of  Catholic Sisters who live and serve in Chicagoland. The 
Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago welcomed guests via Zoom 
for a LIVE Chapel Tour led by several Sisters. Vocation Min-
ister Sister Belinda Monahan, OSB, with her Chicago based                     
Vocation colleages, hosted the “Chicago’s Got Sisters Virtual 
Event" Oct. 30th. This event began with a short talk on the 
theme of  “Discerning with the Saints.” Time for prayer and 
reflection; as well as brief  introductions to the diverse group of       
communities and charisms took place.

Our annual Donor Appreciation Mass, the Sunday before 
Thanksgiving, went virtual! Although we missed gathering 

with our family, friends, and benefactors, again this year, we felt 
your presence. At the closing of  Mass, the Benedictine Sisters 
of  Chicago extended their hands in a final blessing for all our  
Alumnae, Donors, Oblates, and Friends. We are grateful to all of  
you!

Monastery News
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     Genevieve Franciska Hane, 2 years 
and 7 months, of Glen Ellyn, passed away 
suddenly on October 10, 2021. An avid 
artist who enjoyed the mediums of sand 
piles, playdough, crayons, and finger 
painting; reader of all books; piano key 
pounder, drummer and singer; botanist 
and mud pie baker; she hugged all and lit 
up the lives of everyone around her. She 
could play and swing at a park for hours 
and was working on her ukulele skills. 
Genevieve typically knew exactly what 
she wanted and how to get her loved 
ones to change their plans and follow her 
lead. She loved gymnastics and was fine-
tuning her summersault and balance

beam abilities. She enjoyed trying new 
sports and activities, but it was the giggle 
and cuddle fests with beloved friends 
that she enjoyed more than the games 
themselves. An honorary Benedictine 
Oblate, she knew how to say her din-
ner prayers and loved gathering with 
her community in person and online. 
Genevieve knew how loved she was, and 
returned that love abundantly. Genevieve 
will forever be remembered in her loved 
ones’ stories.      

Please continue to keep Oblates 
Benedict and Rachel Hane and family in 
prayer.

Genevieve Franciska Hane, daughter of Oblates Benedict 
and Rachel Hane (2019-2021)

“...in memory of  her.”



Left to Right: The late Sister Joan Hentges with Oblate John Chavez in 
Pueblo, CO in April 2016.

1 6 years ago, a youth minister named John Chavez 
was just another parishioner attending Christ the King, a 
large parish in Pueblo, Colorado. He wasn’t particularly fond 
of Sister Joan Hentges, OSB, who served alongside Monsi-
gnor Tom Adrian as the church’s pastoral associate. He felt 
excluded from the inner-serenity and grace she exuded. 
Over time, her Benedictine hospitality and spiritual men-
torship won him over, paving the way for him to not only 
become an Oblate but, as of August 2021, also serve in the 
Deaconate. 

“Are you a deacon or a visiting deacon?” parishioners fre-
quently asked Chavez, who’d been struggling for years with 
his vocation. One time, Sister Joan overheard this exchange. 
She grabbed him gently by the arm, turned him around, 
looked him straight in the eyes, and delivered words he’d 
never forget.  “Alright mister. God has been calling you for 
a long time and you’re ignoring that call. It’s time for you to 
pay attention. Since it’s Lent, make this your Lenten discern-
ment to become a deacon.  I want your answer by Easter!” 
Sister Joan didn’t have to wait long. It’s as though her cer-
tainty gave him the confidence to finally accept the 
challenge. Shocking even himself, he responded “Okay, 
Sister!” to which Sister Joan replied, “It’s about time!”

But there was a roadblock ahead: the next formation class 
wouldn’t begin for another year. 

Armed with a clear sense of direction, Chavez waited 
patiently to begin the formal process. Once he started, and 
over the course of the next four plus years, he relied on 
his Benedctine spirituality – everything from the tenets to 
finding the Monastery and listening through God’s voice in 
prayer and lectio – to  guide him as he navigated this life-
changing journey. 

And then came an unexpected twist. 

Despite Chavez’s comfort with youth ministry, the forma-
tion process required a rotation in a different field. When 
Deacon Dan Leetch, a fellow Oblate who works in prison 
ministry, encouraged Chavez to join him, Chavez initially 
resisted. “I didn’t think this was my calling.” But when a 
volunteer spot at Canon City Prison became available, “I 
overcame my initial fears” and gave it a try. 

Having never been surrounded by barbed wires or buzzed 
through security doors, his unease eventually gave way to 
connection after he surrendered in prayer and shared his 
faith struggles with ten young inmates. This was yet anoth-
er reminder of Sister Joan’s encouraging words: God knows 
what is best. (Continued. page 6) 		            5
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	 “In spite of myself, I fell in love with prison ministry,” 
shared Deacon Chavez who recently 
applied to the Colorado Department 
of Corrections to become the 
Associate Chaplain for the Youthful 
Offender Service. 

After almost five years of self-
examination and discovery, ordination 
day finally arrived. While the days 
and the weeks to arrive at this 
extraordinary, hard-fought moment 
seemed long, the formation process 
flew by for Chavez. “The grace-filled 
day of ordination was a day we all 
stayed in the moment,” Chavez recalls. 
“I’ll never forget kneeling before the 
bishop and being presented the Book 
of the Gospels. The responsibility that 
comes with proclaiming the Word, 
and the laying on the hands during 
the ceremony symbolizing being 
part of that apostolic tradition is something I’ll cherish in my 
ministry as a Deacon."

Assigned to Christ the King Parish where it all began, Chavez 
was reunited with Pastor Fr. Carl 
Wharton whom he met at a search 
retreat 20 years prior. God brought 
them together again. 

Deacon Chavez looks forward to 
offering a maximum service to God 
despite not knowing what that looks 
like and is open to it. Two oblates in 
Pueblo, Rich and Teresa Dudley waited 
until after John's ordination so he 
could celebrate the baptism of their 
grandchild at this first baptism as a 
deacon. In the meantime, Deacon 
Chavez continues to “Listen with 
the ear of his heart,” as St. Benedict 
proclaimed in the prologue of The 
Rule. And of course, he continues to 
meet with the Colorado Oblate group 
with Sister Mary Susan Remsgar, OSB. 
Deacon Chavez’s job at the Pueblo 

Diocese Chancery keeps him busy and his services as a 
Deacon at Christ the King Parish, in Pueblo is right where he is 
supposed to be as God knows what’s best.

 6

"The grace-filled day 
of  ordination 

was a day we all 
stayed in the 

moment"

-Oblate Deacon John Chavez                    
                         

Group of deacons after ordination with the Bishop on the altar of the Cathedral: L-R:  Dcn. Dan Leetch (Oblate; also Director of Deacon Formation and 
Permanent Deacons for the Diocese of Pueblo); Dcn. Paul Wolyn (Rye, Colorado); Alonso Kennedy – Grand Junction, CO; Immanuel Santistevan – Pueblo, 
CO; Dcn. Chris Peterson – Durango, CO; Dcn. Chavez – Pueblo; Bishop Stephen J. Berg; Dcn. Carl Cook – Pueblo, CO; Edwin Schmidt – Crested Butte, CO; 
Dcn. Joshua Boden – Gunnison, CO; Dcn. Mike Anderson – (Asst. Dir. of Deacon Formation – Gunnison, CO).

Chavez kneeling before the Bishop 
for a blessing and being presented 
with the Book of the Gospels. 
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The baptism of little Brixton Calderon was at Christ the King Parish where 
Dcn. Chavez is assigned.  Sr. Joan Hentges spent at least 40 years there. 
The baptismal font was donated to Christ the King by the Hentges Family.

L-R: Mercedes Hansen, Tristan Hansen, Dcn. Chavez  and 
Janae Hansen: Nieces and nephew of Chavez.

Deacon John Chavez on ordination day.

Top right and middle right photo is of the deacons during Ordination.
Bottom right photo-Final Formation Class photo in the Chapel at the 
Catholic Pastoral Center. Front Row: (L-R): Immanuel Santistevan, Carl Cook, 
John Chavez. Back Row: (L-R): Alonso Kennedy; Edwin Schmidt, Josh Boden: 
Chris Peterson, Paul Wolyn.
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Photos, top row, left to right, 1) 50th Reunion class, 1971, assemble for a 
group photo at the SSA reunion luncheon at Chateau Ritz 2) 1971 Alumnae 
Nancy De Napoli modeling the gym uniform 3) Members of SSA 1960 gather 
for a group photo. Second row, l to r, 1) Class of 1970 50th Reunion finally 
celebrating in-person! 2) 1965 Susie's all smiles! 3) The three musketeers 
from 1980 enjoying the yearbook 40 years on! Third row, l to r, 1) 1961 SSA 
Alumnae joyful to gather with the other classes 2) Sister Judith Murphy, OSB 
and SSA '60 at the podium, 3)1991 grads with Sister Judith Zonsius, OSB SSA 
'70 photo below -2001 Alumnae with Sister Susan Quaintance, OSB at right; 
Bottom left, 1) 1981 Alumnae the largest participating class at SSA Reunion! 
Congrats! SSA Reunion luncheon was held Sept. 19 at Chateau Ritz. On Sept. 
18th, a limited number of Alumnae celebrated Mass at the St. Scholastica 
Chapel. Thank you all for a joyous weekend!

St. Scholastica Alumnae & Teachers Reunite



St. Scholastica Academy, Chicago

Felice Carey Guardalabene (1940), (*de-
ceased 3/26/2020) sister of deceased Lor-
raine Carey Belluomini (1947)
Marie Gormaly Allen (1942) (*deceased 
8/20/2018)
Eleanor Schmitt Sheehy (1942)
Marjorie Igliori Boesen (1946)
Patricia Boyle Hankins (1946)
Anne Marie Kapner Flood (1947)
Peter J. Flood, son of deceased Anne Marie 
Kapner Flood (1947)
Sister Mary Frances Schermerhorn, OSB 
(1948), sister of Margaret A. Schermerhorn 
(1951) and Nancy Van Der Bosch (1956)
Ronald W. Johnson, husband of Charlotte 
Johnson (1949)
Estelle “Sis” McMahon Schaefer (1949), 
sister of Ann McMahon Metzer (1953)
Joan Marie Marsden Morrison (1951)
Carol Smessaert Nee (1951)
Barbara Eiden McDonough Gauer (1952)
Helen Hoyle Gola (1952), sister of Doris 
Hoyle Batt (1953) and deceased Shirley
Hoyle (1954)
Doris J. Kreutzer Haas (1952)
Donald Wehling, husband of Mary 
Lambrecht Wehling (1953)
Betty Lou McChesney Haus (1956) (*de-
ceased 2/11/2021)
Leo Devarenne, husband of Suzanne Miller 
Devarenne (1957)

Carol Sutherland Healy (1957)
John O’Malley, S.J., brother of Joanne 
O’Malley Kelly (1958)
John Paul Kenny, Jr. (*deceased 8/26/2019), 
son of Maureen Cowhey Kenny (1958) and 
nephew of Patricia Cowhey (1955)
Suzanne Kathryn Dupré (1959), sister of 
Laureen Youtsey (1957), Jacqueline (Nancy) 
Fallucco (1962), Marikay Boraca (1965) and 
Joanne Nelson (1969)
Margaret Klein (1960), sister of Mary Asnis 
(1958), deceased Fran Klein (1961), and 
deceased Dolores Klein O’Farrell (1962)
Bert E. Lahman, husband of Diane Mancuso 
Lahman (1960)
Marilyn Kiefer Provencher (1960)
Roberta Knisley Christensen (1961) (*de-
ceased January, 2014)
Judith Heelan Jensen (1961), sister of de-
ceased Marlene Heelan (1953) and
deceased Suzanne Heelan Harrington (1958)
Andrew Weissmann, son of Rosemary Gom-
bar Weissmann (1961)
Donna Marie Calderisi (1963)
Sheila McGovern Hohmann (1964)
Mary Christine Roman (1966)
Madonna Margaret Siles (1966)
Kathryn Dolan (1970)
Patrick Murphy, son of Deborah Sauer Mur-
phy (1970), nephew of Doralil Sauer Pugliese 
(1964) and D’Ann Sauer Kelty (1966)
Rosie Randle, mother of Susie Randle Craig 
(1970)

Katharina Bappert, mother of Betty Bappert 
Weidenbach (1970)
Raymond Wenholz, brother of Mary Wen-
holz Jarger (1973)
Grace Wrenn Gaughan (1976), niece of de-
ceased Sister Anna Wrenn, OSB (1953) and
sister of Catherine Wrenn (1986)
Nancy Geralyn Naughton (1976) 
(deceased *2/8/2020)
Patrick E. Fahey, father of Christine Fahey 
(1981) and Mary Beth Fahey (1982)
Janet Barnes McPartlan (1981)
Ninette Joseph-Laroche, mother of Marie-
Rose Hagerman (1982) and deceased
Emmanuella Joseph (1983)
Vicki Vetrano Sopcak (1983)
Ma. Priscila (Celang) Calma Evasco, aunt of 
Pamela Aceron (1997) and 
Mary Grace Aceron (2002)

St. Scholastica Academy, Cañon City

Donald W. Foster, husband of Rose Ann 
Stock Foster (1955)
Patricia Jane Cates (1975)

The above represents notices received 
June 12, 2021-November 1, 2021.
*denotes that death was prior to June 12, 
2021, but we received notice
of their death in the last several months.

In Memoriam   
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“...in memory of  her.”

    Rosie Lee Humes Randle was born on November 7, 1933 (but 
normally celebrated her birthday on November 2) on a plantation 
outside of Harriston, Mississippi near Natchez. Rosie was the young-
est child of Cordelia Humes (nee McCoy) and Steve Humes, who 
were sharecroppers. Rosie always had a desire to love and serve 
the Lord. She recalled that, when she was seven years, she told her 
mother, "I just want to be good, say my prayers, and read my Bible." 
Mama said, "You will, baby. You will." Rosie was a diligent student 
who walked twelve miles to school every day. She had the distinc-
tion of being the only person in her family to graduate from the 
eighth grade, a mark of her perseverance and her family's support in 
the Jim Crow South. 
	 Rosie married Roger Randle on April 15, 1950. She moved 
to Chicago, Illinois, when she was seventeen years old. On that 
train ride, she was expecting her only child, Susie, who was born in 
Chicago on February 22, 1951. During those early years in Chicago, 
Rosie worked as a housekeeper at the Allerton Hotel (now known as 
the Warwick Allerton Hotel), one of downtown Chicago's most his-
toric hotels. She made the acquaintance of the Benedictine Sisters 
of Chicago when she lived in the Cabrini Green Homes on Chicago's 
North Side when the water broke in her apartment and the sisters 

gave her a bucket of water. In 
the early 1960s, Rosie began 
working as a custodian at St. 
Scholastica Academy. Rosie worked seven days a week - six days at 
St. Scholastica and as a housekeeper in the homes of several families 
on Sundays. She began attending Saturday Mass at the Monastery 
and, over time, decided to convert to Catholicism. Rosie's daughter, 
Susie, graduated from St. Scholastica in the Class of 1970. Susie was 
one of the first members of the school's Afro-American Club and 
was one of the first African-American students to graduate from 
the school. Rosie walked to work and saved bus fare to pay Susie's 
tuition so that her daughter could have an excellent education. Rosie 
later gave part of her retirement savings to start the Rosie Randle 
Scholarship, which paid for an African American student to attend 
St. Scholastica. The scholarship played an important role in the 
school becoming more diverse until it closed in the late 2013.

(Excerpt from the Obituary provided by the family of Rosie Randle).

Rosie Lee Humes Randle
Nov. 2, 1933-Sept. 12, 2021
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SSA Spanish Class Births the Study and 
Advocacy for Language Minority Students 
An Interview with SSA Chicago ’79 Alumna, Dr. 
Maria M. Carreira Ph.D.
by Siobhán O'Neill Meluso
	 Maria M. Carreira, Ph.D., Professor Emerita of 
Spanish, California State University, Long Beach, and her 
family left Cuba when she was 8 to move to Spain where 
her paternal grandparents are from. She never imagined 
four years later, moving again to the United States and 
being taught by the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago at St. 
Scholastica High School. It was the many caring and warm 
teachers she encountered at SSA that influenced her life’s 
work in linguistics and language minority research, unbe-
knownst to the Sisters as well.
	 By the time Maria Carreira had reached SSA, she 
had only been in the United States for a few years. It was 
very noticeable that there were hardly any Hispanics in 
the school. “It certainly was not the norm and the Sisters 
may not have been trained on how to deal with language 
minority students,” recalls Maria. However, Sister Judith 
Murphy, OSB intuitively knew what to do. “I remember 
Sister Judith even before the first day of instruction, had 
called my house and asked me to take an assessment 
exam.” Dr. Carreira shares that beginning with assess-
ment is crucial for language minority students like herself 
because educators can then build a curriculum responsive 
to the student based on the results of the assessment. 
From that assessment, Sister Judith realized that focus-

ing on verb conjugations for Spanish 1 and 2 would not 
be helpful to Maria, but instead focusing on literacy was 
the route to take with her and other language minority 
students. 
	 When young immigrant students begin school, 
the focus is on acclimating them to the new language and 
culture. Thus, Maria had lost some of her fluency in Span-
ish through migration and acclimation to English. She was 
quickly learning English in tandem. Because language ac-
quisition takes about 7 years, Maria was doing quite well 
adjusting to a new language while maintaining her native 
Spanish at home. By the time she arrived at SSA, Sister 
Judith applied a basic principle of language teaching and 
learning: instructors need to build on what learners bring 
to the classroom. Acquiring a second language is differ-
ent: the student starts at the very beginning. Language 
minority students, like Maria, bring some skills but many 
deficiencies as well. Students whose home language is 
Spanish might be placed into Spanish 1 for formal instruc-
tion. That is a disservice to students says Maria based on 
her personal and professional experience; this does not 
take into account her competency in the home language. 
Sister Judith realized that was not the best way to teach 
Maria. 	
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	 During Maria’s freshmen year she had a lot of 
one-on-one time with Sister Judith as her literacy skills 
improved. This was a very meaningful experience that 
Maria has never forgotten. Instead of being singled out 
in a less positive way because of her minority language, 
she was singled out in a very good way by recognizing her 
proficiency in the home language. This benefited Maria. 
By the end of her high school career, Maria had excelled 
and was Valedictorian for St. Scholastica High School’s 
class of 1979. Taking Spanish for granted, Maria majored 
in Math and Computer Science at Loyola University Chi-
cago. 
	 At Loyola, her love of languages was strengthened 
in her studies of French and Italian. After undergrad, Ma-
ria tried one year of law school but felt it was not for her. 
Linguistics was the natural path for Maria. She pursued 
an MA and Ph.D. from the University of Illinois Urbana-
Champaign, specializing in phonology, a more technical 
part of linguistics. It wasn’t until she arrived in California 
and worked at California State University Long Beach 
(CSULB) that she encountered a sizeable population of na-
tive or heritage Spanish speakers. Through working with 
these students Maria began to identify with them and 
realized their shared experience. So, Maria found her way 
back to Spanish and teaching. She has taught from 1998 
to the present. 
	 In 2013 Maria co-wrote a book Voces: Latino 
Students on Life in the United States. In the preface she 
proudly credits St. Scholastica and how the Sisters and 
teachers inspired her to know and love literature. Their 
way of teaching demonstrated social justice in action. 
“Their work with me was the real work of social justice,” 
Maria shares. Teachers like Sister Rita Nowak and 
Sister Patricia Crowley also inspired Maria. She goes on to 
explain, that the field of teaching languages to language 
minority students is much more than teaching language. 
It is about reaching the learners and more sensitively 
contributing to their experience in a way which better 
enables students to thrive in their new homeland. Many 
obstacles may occur, but regarding language, minority 
students have strengths, including their family culture and 
faith, which are important factors for Latino students. But 
these principles apply to all language minority students. 
The experience of coming from difficult home countries 
makes these students more resilient. These are important 
resources for the learners whose virtues and life values 
are crucial for society at large. 
	 During the pandemic, a period of time when cre-
ativity and desire to connect were necessary, Maria 
established The Heritage Language Exchange program. 
Some 16 years ago Maria co-founded the National Heri-
tage Language Resource Center (NHLRC) at UCLA with 
Russian Professor Olga E. Kagan. At this center she pub-
lished and developed activities for teaching heritage

languages. In 2020, the pandemic allowed Maria to see 
the amazing potential of Zoom and online conferences. 
She easily developed an online Zoom conference for 
project-based learning for language teachers through 
NHLRC. Maria was able to pivot during this time and it en-
ergized her to develop the HLXchange (Heritage Language 
Exchange). This idea evolved from addressing some of the 
issues she had encountered with heritage language teach-
ers in her 16 years at the NHLRC. Instead of talking at 
teachers, HLXchange utilizes these teachers as resources 
and contributors to draw on their wisdom.	
	 This past October, Maria reached out to Sister 
Judith and they spoke about her work with Cristo Rey. 
“Sister Judith and her colleagues were architects ahead 
of their time when they began the Cristo Rey school in 
Pilsen, as the teaching of content in two languages was a 
novel idea in the late 90s,” Maria said. This model of edu-
cation was not just to be academic but to be humanistic. 
"To see students as people and guide them through 
acculturation and to success in the education system was 
so far ahead of its time," Maria exclaimed with enthusi-
asm. Instinctively these ideas were fantastic but Sister Ju-
dith wasn't aware at the time that Maria’s research would 
affirm that the Cristo Rey model of education is most 
effective with language minority students and families. An 
upcoming HLXchange program in February will further up-
date participants about ongoing development in Heritage 
Language at Cristo Rey. 
	 When Maria was writing her 2013 book, she had 
an epiphany that Sister Judith had already figured it out in 
1975! 
	 Teacher helping student and student helping 
teacher is the story of Sister Judith Murphy, OSB and 
Maria Carreira. The trajectories of both their lives were 
influenced by their interaction to strenghten innovative 
teaching practices. Maria especially notes the Catholic 
religion dimension of her education as being one of the 
most important aspects of her experience at SSA. Sister 
Judith recalls, "Both Sisters Catherine and Mary Jude's 
philosophy that the student-centered education at SSA 
typified in Maria's story was a most worthwhile attitude 
to carry forward to the benefit of a school like Cristo Rey."
	 Seeing and valuing students as individuals was the 
most impactful memory Maria felt and emulates in her 
work with her students and language minority instructors.  

SSA Chicago '79 Alumna, Maria Carreira (left) In Jerusalem 
(right outside the Old City) with her family in Dec. of 2019. 
Maria and her family spent Christmas Eve in Bethlehem too! 
From left to right, Maria, followed by her daughter Margot 
Mel (22), her son Francis (24), the "baby" Carmen (20), her 
oldest, Gabriel (27), and her husband Bartlett Mel. 



Join us for these upcoming events
Feast of St. Scholastica Mass
Thursday, February 10, 2022                                
5:00 p.m. 
To attend virtually please contact:
Siobhan O'Neill Meluso, 773.764.2413 x232
communications@osbchicago.org 

Celtic Spirituality
A presentation by Mary Deeley
Sunday, January 23, 2022                                
3:00 -5:00 p.m., free (in-person and Zoom)
Open to the public. Limited Capacity.
For more info, contact: Sister Benita Coffey, OSB
773.764.2413 x327

Book Discussion Group 
Led by Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB 
Barbara Brown's An Altar in the World
The group will meet on the third Wednesday of each 
month throughout 2022 at 10-11:00 a.m. and 7:00 to 
8:00 p.m. Central. We will discuss each chapter and 
share our experiences.
For more info or to register, contact:
Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB, 773.764.2413 x374

Connections and Callings
God Calls Us As We Are
Thursdays: Feb. 17, Apr. 21, & Jun. 16, 2022
Young women (18-50) are invited to 
evenings in prayer, reflection, and discussion   
on the idea of vocation.                       
To learn more, contact:
Sister Belinda Monahan, OSB, 
vocations@osbchicago.org                                                                                       

Catholic Sisters Week
March 8-14, 2022, free
To learn more, contact:
Sister Belinda Monahan, OSB, 773.338.7063               

What happened to the Roman Catholic 
Church? What next? by Gabriel Moran
Book review and Discussion with 
Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB
Wednesday, March 30, 2022 
7:00 p.m. | Zoom
For more info or to register, contact:
Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB, 773.764.2413 x374

World Labyrinth Day
Led by Oblate Dan Raven and 
Sister Mary Melady, OSB 
Saturday May 7, 2022 Noon  - 8 p.m.
To learn more, contact:
Sister Mary Melady, OSB, 773.764.2413 x231

For more spirituality programs 
and retreats, visit:
www.osbchicago.org/programs

Looking for support on your journey? 
Our Sisters also offer spiritual direc-
tion and counseling. For more information:                                                                     
www.osbchicago.org/directionandcounseling



  Prayer Ministry
We remember you in our daily prayers.

The following represents Memorial and Special Occasion prayer requests from The following represents Memorial and Special Occasion prayer requests from 
June 12, 2021 through November 1, 2021

Memorials
In memory of deceased members of Class 
of 1957
Marilyn Mayworm McKeown
In memory of deceased students and 
teachers of the Class of 1954
Marilyn Oetringer
In memory of Marie Gormaly Allen
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Katherine Ambrosio
Linda and Terrance Strauch
In memory of Jan Anderson
Nancy Louise Labiak
In memory of Berenice B. Babler
Virginia Lock
In memory of James H. Babler
Maribeth Babler
In memory of Thomas A. Bacci
Joanne Spata
In memory of Katharina Bappert
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Katherine Bathke
Mary Schill
In memory of Judith Beaumont
Judith Lee
In memory of Sheila Berner
Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB
In memory of Raymond Betz
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Virginia Betz Fontana
In memory of Shirley Biar
Sister Hilary Halpin, OSB
In memory of Roland “Rollie” Francis 
Biegler
Kathleen Murray
In memory of Marjorie Igliori Boesen
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Rosalie Brunk
Virginia Lock
In memory of Sandra Bullard
Mike and Eileen Moorman
In memory of Mildred Burns
Andrea Ciccone
In memory of Madeline Cabanski
Kathleen Murray
In memory of Bill Cain
John and Mardo Petrovich
In memory of Patricia Jane Cates
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Donna Marie Calderisi

Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Janet Royce
In memory of Roberta Knisley Christensen
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Justin Coil
Mike and Eileen Moorman
In memory of Margaret “Peggy” Cooney
Siobhan O’Neill Meluso and Edgar Meluso
In memory of Robert Cramer
Bill and Ellen Wirth
Sister Judith Zonsius, OSB
In memory of Annie Cullen
Margaret Cullen
In memory of George Cullen
Margaret Cullen
In memory of John Delisi
Joan Delisi
Delisi family and friends
Beverly and Gerald Gust
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Ivantic
Kathleen and Thomas Kruse
Georgene and Robert Petrusky
William and Mary Ann Zorzy
In memory of Leo Devarenne
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Mardo and John Petrovich
In memory of Alexander de Vryer
Francine O’Connor
Eloise O’Connor Roche
In memory of Kathryn Dolan
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Suzanne Kathryn Dupré
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of deceased members of the 
Ehrman family from 2002-2013
Virginia Ehrmann Koerber
In memory of Matthew Eiden
Al and Eileen Samuelson
In memory of Elizabeth Ernst
Michael and Eileen Moorman
In memory of Jack and Julie Evans
Leslie Dickerson
In memory of Ma. Priscila (Celang) Calma 
Evasco
Paz Aceron and family
In memory of Patrick E. Fahey
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Nancy Dupre Fallucco
Laureen and Karl Youtsey
In memory of Anne Marie Kapner Flood
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago

Jeanne A. Flood
John J. Flood
In memory of Peter J. Flood
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Jeanne A. Flood
John J. Flood
In memory of Donald W. Foster
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Rose Ann Foster
In memory of John Fuller
Lois C. Gleason
In memory of Loretta Gehl Gallagher
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Barbara Eiden McDonough 
Gauer
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Martha Conlon
Karen and Rich Klicki
Mary Joy and Bernard Klos
Deidre Kosmin
Sally and Phil Meno
Elizabeth and Jack Pinter
Patricia Prusa
In memory of Grace Wrenn Gaughan
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Judith Borchers
Marguerite (Peggy) Cusick
Sheila McGuire
Don Winslow
In memory of Kathy Geroski
Jill Newberger
In memory of Sister Joyce Gleeson, OSB
Suzanne Walsh
In memory of Helen Hoyle Gola
Doris Hoyle Batt
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of John and Therese Green and 
their deceased children
Joseph Green
In memory of Felice Carey Guardalabene
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Doris J. Kreutzer Haas
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Terri Ellis
Sean Haas
In memory of Genevieve Franciska Hane
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Sister Benita Coffey, OSB and Benedictine 
Oblates of Chicago
In memory of Patricia Boyle Hankins
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
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In memory of Betty Lou McChesney Haus
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Carol Sutherland Healy
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Rosalee Hedin
Virginia Lock
In memory of Sister Joan Hentges, OSB
Mary Jo and Hal Brewer
In memory of Sheila McGovern Hohm-
ann
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Barbara Allen Nohr
In memory of Sister Gertrude Holtz, OSB
Anonymous
In memory of Chris Ingegno
Fe Fernandez
In memory of Judith Heelan Jensen
Sharon (Nemeth) and Larry Barr
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Phyllis and Jon Graham
In memory of Adolph Jerdee
Margaret Heaphy
In memory of Connie Jersin
Patricia Doriot Jersin
In memory of Ronald W. Johnson
Charlotte Johnson
In memory of Juanita Jones
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of John Paul Kenny, Jr.
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Sayran Kika
Patricia Heineman-Vernon
In memory of Shirley M. Kinnerk
Kathryn and James Hillenbrand
In memory of Margaret Klein
Sue Jans Aste
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Anne Kneesel
Tom and Terri Ivantic
William Ivantic
In memory of Bert E. Lahman
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Diane Lahman
In memory of Ninette Joseph Laroche
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Mary Lerps
Rev. Robert Oldershaw
Angela Schrimpl
In memory of Patricia Levsai
Judith Alexander
In memory of Jack Lochner
Sister Hilary Halpin, OSB
In memory of Frank M. Loranger
Kathleen Loranger
In memory of Franklin D. Loranger
Kathleen Loranger

In memory of Sister Victoria Marconi, 
OSB
Steven Vatch
In memory of Jeff Marsh
Patricia Sobolewski Kardasz
In memory of Mary Matthei
Patricia Pruitt
In memory of Kathleen McCaffrey
Mary Specht
In memory of Catherine B. McGovern
Peter J. McGovern
In memory of Mara L. Moroney McHugh
Jamee Moroney
In memory of Janet Barnes McPartlan
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Joan Marie Marsden 
Morrison
Kelly and Sandeep Agarwal
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Peggy and Keith Funk
Marie Grewe
Dianne Marsden, Rachael and Ian
Jackie Richter Kremer
Jim and Sue Marsden and Josh, Zach, 
Ben, Michael, and Kathryn
Sandra Abbott Mason
Mary Ryder-Marsden
Michael T. Marsden
Michelle Marsden
Magdalen Marsden Niemi
Meghan Marsden Parsche and Andrew 
Parsche
Abbegail M. Sivwright and Paul 
Morawski
Mary Specht
Patricia Tucci
In memory of Patrick Murphy
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Nancy Geralyn Naughton
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Carol Smessaert Nee
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Jeanine and Dean Silas
In memory of Joseph Nemanich
Vivian Nemanich
In memory of Larry Nemer, SVD
Judith Borchers
In memory of James and Helen O’Connor
Francine O’Connor
In memory of John Oldershaw
Rev. Robert Oldershaw
Angela Schrimpl
In memory of John O’Malley, S.J.
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Joanne and Michael Kelly
In memory of Mary Opeka

Margaret Heaphy
In memory of John X. O’Ryan
John and Kathleen O’Ryan
In memory of Kevin and Yvonne O’Ryan
John and Kathleen O’Ryan
In memory of Sister Mary Ann O’Ryan
John and Kathleen O’Ryan
In memory of Walter and Aline Papciak
Kathleen Wyszkowski
In memory of Denise Perse
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Taylor Perse
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Sue Porazinski
Mary Rycroft
In memory of Marilynn Kiefer 
Provencher
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Laura Marie Radabaugh
Mary Willis
In memory of Rosie Randle
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Andrea Ciccone
Jackie LeSanche
In memory of Frank and Patricia Repp
Margaret Heaphy
In memory of John and Margaret Repp
Margaret Heaphy
In memory of Richard and Helen Repp
Margaret Heaphy
In memory of deceased members of the 
Richter and Hansen families
James M. Richter family
In memory of George Radacy and Sharon 
Rodie
Susan Ernst
In memory of Mary Christine Roman
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Patrick Rooney
Anita Dwyer
Ann C. Gaul
Barbara Hartnett
Susan Langlotz
Noreen Ferrari and Barbara Logue
Thomas Morley
Gay Norton
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W. Christine Rauscher
William and Audrey Rooney
Darlene Solano
In memory of Janet Sarsha
Bonnie Nordstrom
In memory of Sister Johnette Sawyer, 
OSB
Mickey Smith
In memory of Estelle “Sis” McMahon 
Schaefer
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Ann McMahon Metzer
In memory of Sister Mary Frances 
Schermerhorn, OSB
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Patricia Hartmann
Margaret and Hugh Hodur
Stephen Hooley Family
Maureen Kaucher
Ruth Lochner
Virginia Lock
Barbara Logue and Noreen Ferrari
Maggie Schermerhorn McElvain and 
family
Sheila McGuire
Albina Opeka
Ellen Reed
Bill and Jacquie Schermerhern
James W. Schermerhorn
Jayne and James Schermerhorn and 
family
Joan Schermerhorn
John Schermerhorn
Margaret Schermerhorn
Michael Schermerhorn
Rich Schermerhorn
Richard and Patricia Schermerhorn
Steven Schermerhorn
Mary Jo and Greg Stegeman
Ann and Edward Tearman
Bonnie and Sprout Tunick
Patricia Urbanus
Bob and Amy Zahorik
In memory of Sister Dolores Schorsch, 
OSB
Judith Schorsch Palmer
In memory of Kathleen Schrimpl
Angela Schrimpl
In memory of Eleanor Schmitt Sheehy
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Marjorie McDevitt
In memory of Madonna Margaret Siles
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Candy Cosgrove Borkowicz
In memory of Donald Smith
The Dominik family

In memory of Vicki Vetrano Sopcak
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Tom Straulin
Francine O’Connor
In memory of Father Tom Tivy
Sheila McGuire
In memory of Helen D. Ueberbacher
Virginia Lock
In memory of Jesus Velez
Sister Kathleen Maloney, OSB
In memory of Jim Ward
Dorothy Andries
In memory of Donald Wehling
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Andrew Weissmann
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Kathleen Kirschen Janessa
In memory of Raymond Wenholz
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Roland Wilson
Patricia Hartmann
In memory of Marie and Fred Zalaznik
Margaret Heaphy
In memory of William Zielinski
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Sister Suzanne Zuercher, 
OSB
Joseph and Julie Zuercher

Special Occasions
In honor of Sister Benita Coffey, OSB
Barbara Wahler
In honor of Sister Benita Coffey, OSB on 
her 90th birthday
Marjorie Auer
Phyllis A. King
Madonna McCutcheon
Mary Warner
In honor of Sister Benita Coffey, OSB on 
her 70th Jubilee
Patty Minwegan Aijian
Anonymous
Judith Borchers
Lynn and Benjamin Brand
Patricia and John Coffey III
Connie Godfrey and the Colorado Oblates
Carol Hines
Helen Lyon and Lyon Sisters:
Mary Jo 1973, Nancy 1974, Carrie 1976, 
Ellen 1978, Donna 1979, Laurie 1983 and 
Lisa 1984
Madonna Rodgers McCutcheon
Jeanne and John Schultz

Mary Warner
In honor of Sister Benita Coffey, OSB on 
her 90th birthday, her 70th anniversary 
of her profession, and her lifetime 
commitment to social justice
Kathryn Donoval
Jean Hellman Ryan
In honor of Molly Ingraffia
Denise Umpierre
In honor of Sister Vivian Ivantic, OSB on 
her 108th birthday
Paul Ivantic
William Ivantic
Eileen and Lawrence Klonowski
Keith and Mary Beth Self
In honor of Sister Callista Kaley, OSB
Katherine Thinnes
In honor of Tom and Lucy Keating on 
their 50th Wedding Anniversary
Tom and Lucy Keating
In honor of Patricia Marseille 
McMenamin
Martha Smith
In honor of Matthew and Dorothy 
Miholic on their 70th Wedding 
Anniversary
Gertrude Miholic
In honor of Carolyn Murphy
Anonymous
In honor of Ron and Rita Nemchausky on 
their 50th Wedding Anniversary
Ron and Rita Nemchausky
In honor of Sister Susan Quaintance, OSB 
in appreciation for her teaching me
so much and more than she knows.
Alissa Ballot
In honor of living members of the Richter 
and Hansen families
James M. Richter family
In honor of Sister Melinda Roper, MM
Gloria St. John
In honor of Sherrill Sander on her 80th 
birthday
Dominic and Margaret Caminiti
In honor of Tom and Nancy Schoenberg 
on their 50th Wedding Anniversary
Cathy Ingraffia
In honor of Sister Jane Smith, OSB for her 
great teaching at QAS
John D. Hofherr
In honor of Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Tate
Patricia Martin
Blessings on Roger and Pam Testin on 
their anniversary
Rita Testin

Prayer Ministry-June 12, 2021- November 1, 2021
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If  you have a loved one that 
you would like the Sisters to 

remember in prayer, 
please share their names with 

us via the envelope 
provided in this newsletter.



Save the Date!  
St. Scholastica 

Academy Chicago 
Reunion Weekend: 

September, 17-18, 2022

We are very grateful to the 
Bernard Heerey 

Family Foundation
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Message from the Prioress

The following foundations, organizations, and individual donors are listed in alphabetical order. Please see page 30-31 for a listing 
of those who donated to Uncle Pete’s Ministries.  A “+” cross indicates that the donor passed away this year. Every effort has been 
made to accurately acknowledge our donors’ gifts for the period of July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021. We apologize for any errors and 
encourage you to call any inaccuracies or omissions to our attention. Thank you!

Foundation Grants

Bernard Heerey Family Foundation
Carol Lavin Bernick Family Foundation
Chubb Charitable Foundation
Community Foundation of St. Joseph 
County, Inc.
Helen Brach Foundation
Howard and Ursula Dubin Foundation
Pat and Patty Crowley Fund 
Polk Bros. Foundation
SOAR! Support Our Aging Religious
Sister Kathleen Lunsmann, IHM

Businesses

AIM Works, Inc.
Amazon Smile
Fortune Restoration
Tim Johnson Landscaping, Inc.
Kris Casey Studio
Vicki Quade/Nuns 4 Fun
Warren F. Thomas Plumbing Co.

Estates
Linda Herrick
Bernard S. Karpinski
Kathleen Born Krieger
Marian E. Wetterling

Organizational Donors
Benedictine Sisters, Benevolent Assoc.
Misericordia Home 
St. Nicholas Church
Taller de Jose

List of  Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021

  
   Dear Friends,

      We are very grateful for your encouragement of our planning to “right size” our living 
   situation to better fit our needs as we continue our life together as a smaller group, still
   committed to sharing our vowed life and our community work and prayer, in Rogers Park.  
   Our continued presence in Chicago and Colorado, serving as we are able where there is need,
   allows us to continue our witness to Benedictine life and spirituality.
      Our Oblates, both in Chicago and in Colorado, thrive in number and in spirit, and we thank
   them for also witnessing to shared Benedictine values and spirit, as they daily live in the spirit 
   of The Rule of Benedict, touching many lives.  We welcome too the Oblates’ support of our  
   works of peace and justice. 
      We are in awe of the response of our friends and acquaintances to our appeals to support 
   our ongoing needs, such as #Giving Tuesday.  Also, you who connect with us through matching 
   gifts programs, donor advised funds, and varied alternative gifting suggestions are appreciated 
   profoundly.  We are also thankful for the foresight of people in our Legacy Society and 
   Memorial Benefactors, alumnae and friends who have benefitted from our teaching and
   mentoring, and who arrange for substantial bequests to continue to support our way of life.

      And we appreciate the grants we receive from generous foundations: SOAR helps fund the respectful quality of life for our 
sisters who receive health care in our St. Joseph Court.  This year we were able to participate virtually in the SOAR Gala in 
Washington D.C. This lovely event took place while SOAR’s Sister Peggy Scarano, OP was our guest at the Monastery. The 
Bernard Heerey Foundation values enabling our Sisters to age in place with their community, by support that makes possible at 
the motherhouse the needed special health care. A Brach Foundation grant supports on-going education and collaborative 
meetings with appropriate resources to help keep our processes and practices current.
    You will find our Annual Report in this issue of Sacro Speco.  We are most grateful for all the ways you support our life in 
Benedictine community and our works in the church and the world.  We pray for you daily with thankful hearts.

Gratefully yours,

Prioress, Sister Judith Murphy, OSB



Annual Report  - 19

				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021
Individual Donors
Sandra Abbott Mason
Mary Lynn Wysocki Adamowski
Diane C. Adler
Mary and George Agee
Marilyn Ahern
Patricia and Mark Aijian
Laurena and Rock Aker
Judith Alexander
Kathleen Alexander
Laura Alexander
Seth J. Alexander
Abigail Algiene
Melody Allred
Renae Alm
Kathleen and Adnan Almaney
Meghan Alroth
Therese and Thomas Altergott
Anthony and Jayne Altimari
Matthew and Maria Ambre
Kathleen and Robert Anderson
Laura Anderson
Mary Anderson
Dorothy Andries
Janet and John Andrus
Gabriel and Kevin Angelo
George Anichini
Anonymous
Peggy Anselmo
Lisa Alberici April
Mareon Arnold
Helen Arnolds
Marie T. Arzer
Sandra Assalone
Glorianna Dominguez Atencio
Mary Jo Yunker Atkinson
Thomas Auer
Alfred and Amy Avakian
Janet Aykroid
Maribeth Babler
Pamela J. Babler
Cynthia Bachmann
Patricia Day Backman
Doris Angel Baginski
Darlene Bailey
Charlene O'Donnell Baizer
Mary Louise Baldwin
Rita Balice
Charlene Balkin
Marilyn Izzo Ballard
Alissa Ballot
Linda and Greg Barnard
Mary Frances Ekstrom Barney
Gerri Barosso

Sharon and Larry Barr
Maureen Barradas
Rev. James Barrett
Margaret Barron
Kathleen and Richard Barton
Frances and Alan Baumgartner
Melissa Ann Beaty
Jim and Janelle Beaudette
Elaine M. Beaulieu
Kathleen Beaulieu and James Peterson
Magdalen Becker
Katherine Bell
Ellin Beltz
Jeanine Belz and John Masters
Ginger Benning
Bonnie and Robert Benstein
Jacqueline Benton
Anne Jaskowiak Berger
Norbert and Virginia Bergmann
Juliet Bergner
Robert Berner
Sheila Berner
Beth and Robert Berry
Tracy Bertke
Kathleen and Theodore Beth
Paul and Suzanne Betts
Roberta and Craig Bieganowski
Patricia Bielat
Barbara and Randy Bierer
Sharon Bilbeisi
Maria and Kenneth Binder
Sally Blackburn
Kathleen and Paul Blahunka
Frances Blake
Thomas and Diane Blake
Bertha F. Blattner
Barbara and ThomasBlickhahn
Dr. Petra Blix and Dr. Benjamin Gruber
William and Cheryl Blum
Susan Blumenfeld
Erna-Lynne Bogue
Missy Boho
Barbara Boland
Mary Beth and Michael Boland
Susan Boldt
Carmen Bona
Mary Jo Bona
Erin Booker
Joanne Bookstein
Judith Borchers
Suzanne Bordenaro
Sharon Bordui
Jim and Roxanne Borendame
Candice and Ralph Borkowicz
Marilyn Borucki

Margaret Bower
Mary Lynn and Kenneth Bower
Nicole Bowles
Susan Bowles
Patrick Hagerty and Kimberly Boyce-
Hagerty
Carol Boyle
Joseph Boznar
Suzanne and William Braasch
Hereward and Mary Bradley
Jusolyn Murray Bradshaw
John Brady 
Kathleen Brady
Mary Ellen Brady
Thomas and Catherine Brady
Lynn and Benjamin Brand
Gail A. Brandt
Sheila Brannen
Sally Noonan Bredemann
JoAnn Brennan
Mary Jo and Hal W. Brewer
Peggy Brezezinski and Stanley Brzezinski
Timothy and Marian Briggs
Barbara and Edward Bright
Paul and Carol Brimstin
Catherine Broscio
Tracey Brosnan
Amy Brown
Jennifer Miller Brown
Julie Brown
Teresa and Richard Brown
Wilma and Claude Brown
David Bryant and Janet Blazich Bryant
Nancy P. Bryers and Jean Slifer
Therese Brzezinski
Christella Killean Buchberger
Dina Buck
Lillian and James Budzinski
Debra Bunnell
Angel Burgess
Patricia and David Burt
Dorothy Butcher
Edward and Bernadette Butina
Linda S. Butkovich
Richard Butler
Linda Butzen
Michelle Buziak
Judith Berger Byers
Shalanda Byrd
Maureen Byrne
Peggy Byrne
Joyce Byron
Robert and Mary Bzik
Mary Clare Cadieux
Mary Cafarelli
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Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021
Michele Cafferkey Djonlich
Kathleen Callaci
Robert and Rita Callero
Dominic and Margaret Caminiti
Ronald and Monica Caminiti
Juliana Campagna
Patricia Campion
Angeline Canella
Rev. Roger J. Caplis
Patricia Caproni
Roxanne Captor
Barbara J. Carlo
Ann Caron
Jane Carrell
Mary Carroll
David Carter
Ellen Castille
Kathryn and Jeffrey Caudill
Mary Rose Cavanaugh
Patricia Cavanaugh
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Ceisel
Nancy Chalex
Mary Chamernik
Yvonne Fayne Chan
Anne-Marie Chang, PhD
Kathleen K. and John A. Chapman
Paul and Cathy Chapman
Karen Charles
Christine Chase
Sonia Chaves
Carmen Chavez
Bud and Betty Chess
Cathy Chester
Elizabeth Christian
Nancy Christien-Zidek
Andrea Ciccone
Nancy Oenning Cihlar
John and Joyce Cipolla
Joseph and Sally Cipolla
John Cipollone
Francine and Robert M. Clark
Thomas and Jean Bryan Clark
Marcia Clark
Susan Clark
Denise Clarke
Brian Clarke and Margaret Feit Clarke
Geoffrey and Maribeth Clemm
Sheila Colleran Clerkin
Patricia Clifford
Edward C. and Mary A. Coffey
Patricia and John J. Coffey III
Peter J. Coffey and Molly Cavanaugh
Thomas and Sharon Coffey
Maureen and Kevin Cogan
Michael and Mary Jane Cole

Suzanne Stepan Coleman
Virginia Collings
John Colomer
Judi Connolly
Patricia Connolly
Natalie Lake Conrardy and Bill Conrardy
Thomas and Kathleen Conrardy
Will Conrardy
John K. and Nicolette Conway
Mary and Richard Cook
Kenneth and Barbara Cooper
Robert and Elizabeth Cornella
Marilyn Huck Cotteleer
Christine and Philip Coudret
Rev. Daniel P. Coughlin
Denise Coughlin and Ralph Levy
Jeanne Collins Couleur
Patricia Cowhey and George Courtney+
Virginia Serb Cox
James and Geraldine Coyne
Robert and Rosalie Crabbe
Susie Craig
Frances Crean, RSM
Donald H. and Karen L. Cronauer
Alice F. Crowley
Jerome and Carol Crowley, Jr.
Joseph P. and Patricia K. Crowley
Mary Crowley
Paul and Patti Crowley
Tom V. Crowley
Colleen Crowley Yarusso and Jon 
Michael Yarusso
Laura Cruz
Judith and Tom Culcasi
Margaret Cullen
Peggy and Ken Cunniff
Edward Cunningham
Mary M. Cunningham
Thomas and Margaret Cunningham
Deborah Muckey Curren
Marie Cushing
Marguerite Cusick
Phyllis Stroka Cypcar
Carol Czapar
Mary and Joseph Czuba
Ruth L. Daboub
Maureen Quinlan Dabovich
Mary Dageforde
Marilyn Dahlen
Sandra Danforth
Ralph Dangelmaier
Mary Rohrer Danner
Elisa Dao
Herta Darley
Maxwell Davis and Beth Boosalis Davis

Vanessa D'Cunha
Harry De Smet
Dolores Deasy
Betty DeCarlo
Christopher Deger
Donna Dehnert
Marguerite Delacoma
Bonnie Delahanty
Genevieve Delana
Arhlene Delfin
Joan Delisi
John Delisi+
Pat A. DeMars
Maria Demos+
Andrea Denney
Debra and Michael Dennis
Linda DeRosa
Leo Devarenne+
Suzanne Devarenne
Michael and Eileen Deverich
Maria Diaz
Leslie and D. E. Dickerson
James and Mary Jo DiDomenico
Marissa Diercksmeier
Ann Dieter
Amy DiGregorio
Jeanne Dippold and John W. Dippold III
Annette Dluger
Therese Dokman
Jean Dolan
Mary Dockendorf Donner
Bridget Donofrio
Denise Donofrio
Theresa Donoghue 
Kathryn Donoval
John Dorgan
Kathryn Doss
Erin and Matthew Doubleday
Colleen Brennan Doucet
Sheila Ann Dougherty, PBVM
Maureen Doyle
Martha and Bob Drake
Philip and Kathleen Dramisino
Bernadine Drasler
Marguerite Drasler
Howard Dubin
Ellen Duffy
Jerome and Joan Duffy
Michael Dugan
Carol Duke
Jakub and Anetka Dunajczan
Ann Marie Dunlap 
John and MichelleDunne
Jacqueline Dupon
Suzanne Dupre+
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T hank you for partnering  
        with us in ministry

Lorraine Durka
Marie Ho Durkin
Anita Dwyer
James and Kathleen Eaton
Mary Eckel
Linda Edson
Bjorn Eek
Catherine and William Eggebrecht
Kathleen Egloff
Donald and Jean Ehlert
Robert and Mary Anne Eichhorn
Victoria Eiden
Helen and George Elias
Mary Ellingsen
Elaine Ellis
Georgianne B. Ellis
Terri Ellis
Erin Dunn Emerle
Mary Emmerich
Leroy and Susan Endre
Rose Mary Engle
Joan Erjavec
Louis Erjavec
Ray and Patty Erjavec
Susan Ernst
Ulrike Erwin
Mary Hugh Escudero
Amy and Thomas Ewert
Tim and Maria Faerber
Cynthia Fah-Ok
Catherine Fair
John Fairchild
Boland Family
LuAnne Feik
Madeline Felton
Mary Kay Fenlon
Jennifer Fernandes
JoAnne and Thomas Festle

Mary Jo Festle
Robert F. and Diana C. Fichter
Fran and Mike Fiedler
Marilyn C. Fields
Marsha Figaro
Ann Marie Fink
Madelaine P Finn
Mary Alice Finnan
Edward and Carol Finnegan
Patricia Finnegan
Kathleen FioRito
Kathryn Firlit
Eileen and Gordon Fitch
Peter and Mary Fitzgerald
William J. Fitzgerald
Kathryn Fivelson
Geralyn Flanagan
Jack and Mary Ann Flessner
Dorothy Flynn
Loretta Fong
Virginia Fontana
Cindy Foran
Maryanne Forde
Richard Fortmann and Anne Crowley
Marykatherine Foy
Toni Frain
Don and Leann Frankel
Joan Frazier
Nancy Frazier
Erin French
Carrie and Richard Frey
Tami and Robert Fries
Kim and Joseph Friesl
Joyce and Robert Fucik
Thomas and Melissa Fuechtmann
Jay and Loretta Fuller
Kathleen Furey
Janet Furman

Karen and Michael Gagel
Paul and Virginia Gaiser, Jr.
Sarah and Marion Gajek
Caryl Ann Galassini
Loretta Gallagher+
Mary Gallagher
Sheila Gallagher
Matthew Gallegos
Kathleen Gallichio
William and Ellen Galush
Kathleen Galvez
Gayle and James Gambill
Kathryn Garcia
Jeff Gardner
Dyrice Garner
Kathleen Garrity
Margaret Garrity and Paul Norden
Monique Paul  Garrity
Linda Gartner
John and Diana Garvey
Diana Lee Garza
Barbara Gauer+
Grace Gaughan+
Michael Gaughan
Ann C. Gaul
Judith Gauthier
Sandy and Phil Gaynor
Rachelle Gehant
C. Griffith Gehrke
Geraldine A. Gehrke
Katherine Gehrke
Janet Gengler
Kristine Germar
Thomas and Mary Gibbons
Barbara and Ron Gier
Scott and Amy Gilbert
Gail Gill
Hope Gillespie



Other ways to Partner with Us in Mission
Pray for the Benedictine Community
Please keep the Sisters, Oblates, Alumnae, and friends in your prayers. Your prayer support helps sustain us!
Become a Monthly Donor
Automatic monthly donations are an easy way to support the Sisters.  To learn more about making donations 
directly from your checking account or credit card, please contact us. 
Matching Gifts
Many employers sponsor matching gift program that match, double, or even triple any charitable contributions 
that their employees make. Consider asking your Human Resources Department.
Donor-Advised Fund DAF
As a registered 501(c)(3) charity, the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago are legally able and truly grateful to accept your 
thoughtful donation through your Donor-Advised Fund.
IRA Charitable Rollover
A deeply appreciated donation and a major tax benefit all in one! If you are 70 ½ plus, you can make a transfer 
directly from your IRA to the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago. This gift will not only save you tax on the donation you 
transfer, but it also counts toward your required minimum distribution.
Appreciated Stock
Your kindness through the donation of Stock will not only help support the Sisters, but may also lower your Capital 
Gains Taxes.
Memorial Gifts
Families may choose to name the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago as their preferred recipient for a memorial tribute, 
instead of flowers. Pre-printed envelopes are available for use at the funeral home. 
Memorial Card
At your request, a lovely card can be sent to the bereaved, expressing your sympathy and notifying them that a 
donation was made in memory of their loved one. 
Celebration or In Honor of Someone Special
A thoughtful gift for the person who has everything; a donation in their honor to the Sisters. Or, you may consider 
stating, “In lieu of gifts, a donation to the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago may be made”. An acknowledgment card 
on your behalf will be sent to the honoree.  
Legacy Society
More than just a legal document, your will is a testament to your life’s work, your values and your beliefs. The 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago would be honored to be remembered as a part of your legacy.

Of course all donors, deceased loved ones, and honorees will be listed in Sacro-Speco and remembered daily in the 
Sisters’ prayers. 
Questions? Contact Joanne Spata, Director of Development, at 
773-764-2413, ext. 233
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Linda Gillogley
Vivian Gingras
Mary Ann Ginocchio
Lauren Giometti
Mark and KellyGiura
Edward and Mary Ann Glach
Agnes Glavich
Lois Gleason
Julie R. Gleixner
Carlin Glennon
Connie Counts Godfrey

Clareece Godt
Katherine Goeddel
Most Rev. Raymond E. Goedert
Susan Goedke and Christine Woodard 
Barbara Rogers Goepel
Horst and Annerose Goerge
James M. Goff
Barbara Gold
Jill Goldsmith
Marianela Gonzalez
Homer and Ruth Gonzalez

Michele Gordon
Ann Gornik
Jeffery Gottstein
Father James Grace
Mary Graehling
Leslie Graham and Louis Kenter
Phyllis Graham
Erica Granchalek
Geraldine Grant
Eileen Gravani
Susan and Gerald Gray
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				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021
Marilyn Graybill
Maura and Richard Graziano
Barbara Green
Gail Green
Joseph B. Green
Mary Jo Green
Barbara Greenwood
JoAnn Grenard
Yannick Grenier
Mary Alice Griesinger
Charlotte Kozlowski Grill
Mary Frances Groark
Susan Gruebnau
Ivette Guarin
Mary Guidotti
Thea Gunnarson
Gerald and Beverly Gust
Donna Haas
Amanda Haase
Rev. Robert Haberman
Susan and Robert V. Hack
Marifaith Hackett
Marilyn and John Hagnell
Cynthia Hajost
Yvonne and Rupert Hall
Lisa Halpin
Jonathan Halvorson
Patricia and Marvin H. Hamann, D.V.M.
Erin Hammond
Beth Hanan
Benedict and Rachel Hane
Suelynn and Phil Hanegraaf
Maureen Hanlon
Maureen Hansen
Paula Hansen
Judy Hanson
Thomas and Ellen Hardy
James and Kristin Harrington
Mary Ann Harrington
Joan and Mark Harris
Patricia Hartmann
Barbara Hartnett
Harriet Harty
Dolores E. Harwas
Kathleen Havlick
Katherine and Gary Hayden
Carole F. Hayes
Janet Y. Hayes
Margaret A. Hayes
Nadine Hayes
Stephen Hazard
Kathleen Hazard-Hodges
Constance Healy
Margaret Healy
Marilee Hegarty

Michael Hegarty and Kristi Arellano
Laura Hehemann
Fr. Robert Heidenreich
Patricia Heidkamp
Alice Heigel
Patricia Hein
Patricia A. Heineman-Vernon
Elizabeth Heintz
Marguerite Heinz
Rosemarie Heinz
Dorothy Heller
Christine Helmholz
Linda Heneghan
Julianne Henington
Betty W. Henneman
Janice Hennessy
Mary Ann and Fred Henning
Margaret and Daniel Henrick
Robert Henry
Linda Herrick
Linda Herrmann
Jane Hertenstein
Lisa Herzog
Rachel and John Heuman
Rose and Larry Higgs
Briana Hill
Clifford and Kathleen Hill
Patricia and Richard Hillenbrand
Carol Schmidt Hines
Marilyn Hines
William and Marietta Hipskind
Janet Hitzman
Wayne and Katherine Hixson
William and Kathryn Hoban
Ronald and Lyn Hoeksema
Zachary Hoffman
Chris and Susan Hofstad
Michael J. Hogan
Margaret Hogarty 
Dorothy and LawrenceHolmes
Kristine Homan
Jacqueline Hopkins
Lynn Hopman
Marjorie and William Horvath
Vincent Hotton
Donna Marie Houha
Sylvia Hourihane
Judith Howe
Julijana Hrgota
Rosanne Hugunin
Patricia Hulseman
Paul and Patrice Hulseman
Frances Hunter
Diane Huntington
Arthur and Florence Hurter

Rana Hussain
Matthew Hyser and Sonia Verges-Hyser
Bob and Annamaria Iacullo
Richard and Sandra Ides
Cheryl Incledon
Ingrid Ippach
Cliff and Liz Ireland
Paul F. Ivantic
Thomas and Terri Ivantic
William Ivantic
Shirley Iverson
Frances Jackovich
Susan Jacobson
Kathleen Janessa
Jim and Barbara Jank
Judith Janowiak
Frank Jarc
Geri Jarzombek
Helen M. Jascoviak
Teresita and Fernando Jatico
Mary Genevieve Jegen
Kenneth and Margaret Jelonek
Kate Ehrmann Jennings
Patricia Hoyland Jerney
Patricia Doriot Jersin
Mary Patras Jewers
Bruce and Louise Jewett
Kimberly Borchers Jockl
Charlotte Johnson
Cynthia Johnson
Chris and Angel Johnston
Pamela Jones
Cathleen Joson-Harvey
Judy Joy
Jean M. Juarez
Cheryl Judice Powell PhD
Marguerita Jung and David Lindberg
Bob Jung
Patricia Justice
Amarylis Kaba-Young and Timothy Young
Joseph and Mary Ellen Kadleck
Olen and Kim Kalkus
Joanne Kalnitz
Kathryn Kane
Most Reverend Francis Kane
Patricia Kara
Mary Fran and William Karanikolas
Jordan Kardasz
Patricia Kardasz
Eileen Kaser
Carole and Don Kash
Carol Kasper
Maureen Kaucher
Karen Kave
Mary G. Kaye
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Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021

Denise Kearney
William and Mary Kearns
Lucy and Tom Keating
Barbara Keeley
Mary Ellen Keenan
Raymond and Susan Kehm
Joanne and Michael Kelly
Kathleen G. Kelly and Joseph E. Auer
Michael and Trudy Kelly
Nancy E. and Paul W. Kelly
Patricia and Charles Kelly
Sheila Kelly
Eileen and Edward Kennedy
Judith Kennedy
Mary Kaye Kennedy
Mary Jane and James Kenny
Philip and Gaye Kenny
Jody Kent-Briner
William Kenter
Penny Kerndt
Desiree Kettler
Carol Keyes
Robin M. Keyes
Julie Kiely
Rita Killean
Marcy Kim
Phyllis A. King
John and Madeline Kiss
Zoe Kitzman
Jeanne Klaiber
Yvonne Klatt
Donald J. Klein
Mary Kloet
Lawrence and Eileen Klonowski
Bob Kloos
Mary Klug
Helen Knapp
Michael and Marian Kneafsey
Ann Kneesel+
Robert Kneesel
Carol Knoerzer
Kathleen and Judith Kochevar
Virginia Koerber
Larry and Corrine Kohn
Nancy and John Kohn
Marilyn and Julius Kolas
Electra Kontalonis
Philip Kosiba, III and Nancy L. Kosiba
Mary and Casimir Kotowski
Ann Marie Kotre
Rose and Frank Kottak
Lorraine Kottra
Margaret and Joseph Kovach
Paula Kowalkowski

Margaret M. Kozak
Edward and Laurie Krall
John Krall+
Nancy Krall
Linda Kramer
Eugenia and Gilbert Krebill
Robert Kressin
Kathleen Krieger
Robert and Marian Kritzler
Diane Kroll
David and Editha Krueger
Gerry and Gunars Kulans
Richard and Nancy Kunnert
Linda and John Kunzer
Joseph G. and Mary Kuruc
Margaret Kustermann
Kay and John Kyle
Jacqueline Labahn
Nancy Labiak
Kimberly and Robert LaDeur
Mona and Richard Ladner
Eva Laird
Joan M. Lakebrink
Dennis LaLiberty
Ann Lamas
Mary Lambert
Carole Landrum
Susan Langlotz
Rev. Karl Langsdorf
David and Mary Jo Lanzel
Pamela and Joseph Lanzel
Sarah A. Lanzel
Charmain Later
Victoria Van Ellin Lavigne
Gael Deany Laymon
Kathleen Leahy
Karen and Bryan LeBlanc
Jimin Lee
Judith Lee
William and Carolyn Leece
Jerrol and Mary Lou Leitner
Kathryn LeJeune
Patricia Lenihan-Barbee
Nancy Lennon
Mary Lerps+
Jacquelean LeSanche
Thomas Letcher and Sheila Glancy 
Letscher
Antoinette Lewis
Renee Lewis
Kimberly Lichtenberger
Inge Kuhn Liegl
Catherine and James Liggett
John and Clara Littau

Marianne Littau and Jean O'Keefe
Susan Littau
Kenneth R. and Margaret C. Lloyd
Ruth G. Lochner
Philip LoDolce
Noreen Ferrari and Barbara Logue
Judith and Edward Logue, Jr.
Mary Ann and Gene Loielo
Stephen and Margaret Lombardo
Cheryl Longhini
Tucker and Julie Loosbrock
Danuta and Herbert G. Lopatka
Kathleen E. Loranger
Jane and John LoSasso
Cheryl and John Love
 Ellen Isaacson Lowell
Jean Bonell Lucia
Joseph A. Lucia Jr.
Paula Luft
Erin Lugowski
Patricia Lund
Patricia McGann Lundblad
Angela Luridas
Barbara S. Lynch
Donna J. Lyon
Kathleen Lyons
Mary Lyons
Dr. Jean Lytle
Joan and Paul Maas
Arturo Macaltao
Colette and Jim MacDonald
Joan MacDonald
Mary E. MacDonald
Maria and Robert MacKenzie
James Mackey and Nancy Wilcox
Mary Ellen Madden
Mary Jo Maddux
John Maher and Margaret J. Maher
Norene T. Mahoney
Anne Majewski, M.D.
Marian Pawlowski Malek
Theresa Malinowski
Marcia Mally
James and Judith Maloney
Mary and Michael Maloney
Michael T. and Mary T. Maloney
David and Mary Malter
Virginia Malter
Carole Manning
Catherine and Anthony Mansell
Lisabeth Mantz
Ana Manzanares
Richard and Mary Marcheschi
John and Julie Marchese



The St. Joseph Court Infirmary Sisters enjoy their 
life of dignity together in community because of 
your generous support. 

Thanks to your prayers, donations, and volunteer 
time, we are able not only to care for our elder 
Sisters's basic needs, but also provide them with 
care that enrich their days. We are deeply 
grateful.

Your Gifts Support 
our Elder Sisters

				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021

Katherine Marchese
Mary Marek
Leta Marino
Patricia Marino 
Maureen Marley
Joseph Marren
James Marsden
Elizabeth Marsh
Arlene Martin
Larry and Mary Jo Martin
Maureen Martin
Patricia Martin
Geraldine Martin Simon
Pamela Feeley Martinez
Carmela Martino
Florence Martino
Donna Martinson
Joan and Leo Marubio
Carmen Maso
Sara Masterson
Peggy Matson
Mary Mattox
Anne Matz
Linette Matzig
Marynell and George Mayfield
Mary and Robert Mazza
Pauline McCaffrey
Colleen McCague
Richard George and Cynthia McCallister
Colleen McCarthy
Margaret McCarthy and Thomas Cramer
Maureen Garrity McCarthy
Megan McCarthy
Susan McCarthy

David and Dorothy McCarty
Kathleen McChesney
Margaret H. and Steven D. McCormick
Mary Ann and Dennis McDermott
Sarah McDermott
Marjorie McDevitt
Sister Mary C. McDonagh, R.S.M.
Elise Wolfgram McDonald
Susan Reding McDonald
Kathleen McDonnell
Jennifer Pazik McDowell
Bridget McGill
Peter McGovern
Patricia McGrady
Thomas and Mary Lu McGreal
Sheila Ellen McGuire
Ellen Lyon McHugh
Evilin McHugh
Jane McHugh
Kimberly Kirland McInerney
Alexander and Judith McIntosh
Elizabeth McIntyre
Geralyn McKay
Marilyn McKeown
Roger and Mary McLemore
Carole and John McMahon
Michael and Andrea McNamara
Lawrence J. and Mary Susan McPartlin
James and Eileen McQuillan
Katherine McSpadden
Josephine Meehan
Tamiye Meehan
Catherine Meholic
Patrick and Alice Melady

Patricia Melchiori
Mary Melone
Donna  Mendez
Toni Mengarelli
Margaret Mercer
Joseph and Geraldine Mesec
Rebecca Messbarger
Ann Metzger
Mary Meyers
Patricia Meyers
Pilar Meyers
Yohana Mezengi
Roberta Michaletz
Martin Michonski
Matthew and Dorothy Miholic
Evelyn Miks
Cecile and James Mikulski
JoAnn Milani
William and Katherine Milleker
Ann Miller
Carlotta Miller
Marilyn Miller
James Miller and Patricia O'Rielly Miller
Samantha Miller
Suzanne Miller
Ann Mirtich
Mary and William Mitchell
Virginia Gay Mitchell
Mary Ellen Mitterer
Melanie Moir
John and Mary Ellen Monahan
Carole Monine
Carol Montgomery
Esther Rodriguez Monzon
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Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021

Joanne Moore
Michael and Eileen Moorman
JoAnn Moreno
Thomas Morley
Mary E. Morstadt
Claudette Mostyn
Aniko Mozsi
Patricia Muehl
Donald Muenz
Joan and Bob Muir
Kris Mulcahy
Valency Muldoon
Heidi and Mike Mullane
Susan Mullen Guibert and James Guibert
Colleen Mulligan and Carey Orr
Dolores Mundt
Ellen Munro
Barbara and Bernard L. Murphy
Carolyn Louise Murphy
Deborah Murphy
Dianne Murphy
Ann Murray
Kathleen and Robert Murray
James and Regina Murray
Helen Murtaugh
Timothy J. and Janet F. Murtaugh
Kathleen Garvey Murzyn
Ellyn Zunker Musser
Patricia and Michael Musto
Marie D. Mutz
Mike Mutz and Becky Golob
Kathlyn Myers
Margaret Myers
Bridget McGuire Nagai
Alice Connelly Nagle
Catherine J. Nagler
Eleanor Nangle
Adriana Nannini
Margaret Neal
Kathleen Nee
Brenda Nelson
Joseph Nemanich+
Vivian Nemanich
William Nemanich
Joanne Nett
Fritz and Helga Neukam
Jill Newberger
Erika Newell
Mary Lou Newhouse
Mimi Newton
Ly Nguyen
Mary Jane and J. Robert Nicholson
Patricia Nick
Mary Jean Niemi

Barbara Nohr
Nancy Nolan Ouska
Mary Noonan
Gwen Nordgren
Bonnie and Kenneth Nordstrom
Norajean Norkus
Gay Norton
Barbara Nowdomski
Mary Nowesnick
Christine Nykiel
Margaret O'Brien Steinfels and Peter 
Steinfels
Leslie and Erik Obrochta
Anna Marie Ocasio
Joan O'Connell
Mary O'Connell
John and Susan O'Connell, Jr.
Cynthia Newlin O'Connor
Francine O'Connor
Nancy and Patrick O'Connor
Linda Rosa Oddo
Charlotte O'Donnell
Joseph O'Donnell
Marilyn Oetringer
Kathleen and Daniel O'Grady
Kathleen O'Kane
Angela Oldershaw
John Oldershaw+
Rev. Robert H. Oldershaw
Sandra Oldershaw
Arlene Olech
Ann and William Oliveri
Martha and David Olivier
Mary Ann and Norton O'Meara
Andrew Ondo and Karen Price
Kerry O'Neil
Stephanie O'Neill
Susan and J. Ward O'Neill
Siobhan O'Neill Meluso and Edgar 
Meluso
Caroline Ong, RSM
Albina Opeka
Julie O'Reilly Castillo and Jose Castillo
Ellen O'Reilly-Garcia
 Jeri Oroni
John and Kathleen O'Ryan
Joseph and Betty O'Ryan
Kevin and Jean O'Ryan
Edward and Maryjo Osowski
Diane Ostermann
Brian and Wanda Pabich
Barbara Pagel
Margaret Pajakowski
Rosemary and Leonard Palicki

Steve and Francine Palm
Jeannine Palmer
Judith Schorsch Palmer
Paul and Carol Pankros
Vicky Panousis
Dennis and Bette Pasiewicz
Marcia Passi
Nipa Patel
Beth Patela
Kathleen and Norman Pater
Patricia Patras
Carol F. Patzin
Gladys Paul
Mary Paul
Sigrid Nelson Pauli
Andrea Pauls Backman
Joanne Paulson
Catherine Pearson
James F. and Marianne Pearson
Juliane and John Pearson
John Peck
Marilyn Peck
Michelle Pecotte
Diane Pedroza
Michael and Mary Penich
Mafalda and James Pennington
Barbara Clesen Pepoon
Mary Elizabeth Perez
Robert and Barbara Perkaus
Charles and Ursula Perko
Joan Pernecke
Robert and Linda Perrie
Kurt and Anna Marie Perse
Kathleen and James Peterson
Maria Peterson
John and Mardo Petrovich
Kathleen and Richard Pfleeger
Jan Pflugfelder
Jenny Pickering
Linda Pickering
Laura Pierro
Mary Anne Pikrone
Susan Pinner Mellema
Elizabeth and John Pinter
Mary Pirman
Sara Polis
Brigid Pope
Joann B. Poplar
Carol Dunlavey Popovich
Anne and Frederick Porter
Arlene and Richard Porter
Gayle K. Porter
Melita Posavec
Jasmin Powell
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				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021

Maria Powell
Gerrie Pretzel
Margarita Prieto
Catherine Golden Pritscher
Judith Promen
Carolyn Prost
Patricia Pruitt
Patricia Prusa
Richard and Joan Pucin
Vicki Quade
Barbara Quaintance and David Peterson
Barbara and Richard Quinlan
Clarissa Quinlan
Mary Agnes Steidele Quinlan
Jacqueline Quinn
Mary Anne Quinn
Mary Ellen and John Quinn
Maureen Lenahan Quinn
Emily Rademacher
Virginia Radler
Lucille Radzicki
Ann Iberle Rak
Theresa Randall
Michael and Michelle Rastatter
Monica Rateike
W. Christine Rauscher
Daniel J. Raven and Wencke Braathen
Sylvia Rdzak
Dr. John and Sandra Rea
James and Mary Ann Rechtien
Patricia Reddy
Rev. Juan Reed
Kathy Statz Rees
Dorothy Lenihan Reichmann
Renate Reichs
Nancy Reiffel
Margaret Reilly
Susan and Thomas Reilly
Richard Reinhart and Brothers

Mary Kay Farrell Reis
Ann Reisel
Virginia Reisner
Judith and Steven V. Remington
Alicia and Myron Resnick
Jeff and Susan Reuscher
Jill Revivo
Patricia Jo and Jose Reyes
Jonathon Reynolds
Michael and Therese Reynolds
Jerry Rhea
Helen K. Rhodes
Joseph L. Rhodes
Judith Rice
Gabrielle Richards
Woody and Cathleen Caron Richman
Fred and Anne Richter
Jim Richter
Rosalie Riegle
Catherine and Harry Riley
Diane and James Riley
Madeline Ringley
Kathleen and William Riordan
Patricia Ripaldi
Steve and Deanne Riportella
Carl and Kathryn Rittmeyer
Lori Rivet
Anthony Roback
Jasmine Roberts
John Robida
Shirley S. Rocco
Marilyn and Thomas Roche
Linda and Duane S. Rocheleau
Elizabeth A. Rochford
Pamela Rodgers Dauth
Madonna Rodgers McCutcheon
Maria Rodrigo
Allan and Victoria Rodrigues
Sue and Mark Roeser

Stephen M. Rohar
Wanda Romanas
Annie Ronquillo
Joanne Rooney
Patrick and Kathleen Rooney
Patrick Rooney+
William and Audrey Rooney
Dorothy Rosch
Dick and Connie Rosler
Ashley and Joan Ross
Bruno Roti
Marie Roti
Barbara and George Rourke
Beverly and Robert Rowden
Anna Vucicevic Rozenich
Helga Ruby
Nancy and Walter Rudge
Patricia Rudolph
Holly A. Rumpel
Paul Rupke and Debra A. Kleban
Jean Hellman Ryan
Margery Rauwolf Ryan
Mary Catherine Ryan
Mary Louise Porazinski Rycroft
Susan Ryder
Mary Ryder-Marsden
Phil Rzewnicki
Barbara Hellman Saavedra
Florence Sabia
Patricia Sacco
William and Aleksandra Sacco
Judith Sadler
Patricia Malloy Sagan
John and Janet Salihar
Lucia Vargas Samaras
Betty Sammon-Korabik
Smitha Samuel
Eileen and Alan Samuelson
Ellen Samuelson

Revenues and G
ains 

E
xpenses and Losses 
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More than a legal document, your will is a testament to your life’s work, your values, 
and your beliefs. The Benedictine Sisters of Chicago would be honored to be 

remembered as part of your legacy. 
Contact Joanne Spata at 773.764.2413 x233 to learn more.

Mary McCann Sanchez
Clare J. Sanchez
Frank Sanoica
Carol Santarelli
Mary Kay Saracini
Donald Savage
Frank and Gerianne Savage
Mouse Savaiano
Mary Ann and Robert Savard
John Sawyer
Julie and Robert Sawyer
Carol Rozek Scanlan
Mary Murphy Scardina
Barbara and Andrew Scelsi, Jr.
Mrs. Elizabeth Biggins Schaab
Susan Schauwecker
 Anne Scheetz
Nancy and John Scheid
Daniel Schermerhorn
Jacqueline and William M. 
Schermerhorn
John Schermerhorn
Margaret A. Schermerhorn
Michael Schermerhorn
Patricia Schermerhorn
Richard and Patricia Schermerhorn
Mary Schill
Mathias Schill
Mary Schiltz
Nicole Schoen
Kathryn and David Schoenwetter
Joan Schommer
Sharon Schorsch
Therese Schott
Marcia Bowes Schram
Margaret Schramm
Edward and Amy Schreiner
Mary Beth Schulien 
Ellen Minogue Schuller
Aline and Edward Schultz
Amanda Schultz
Leona Kenders Schulze
Peggy Schumacher
Joanne Furlong Schutt
Jeanne and John Schutz
Anna Marie Seale Schwartz
Jill Schwartz
Joan and Michael Schwarzbeck
Steve Schwefel
Dan Schwegel
Kathleen V. Schwegel
Richard Schwegel and Suzanne 
Santos
Christine Schweihs-DeFoe
Jennifer and Terry J. Schweizer

Linda Herrick
Bernard S. Karpinski

Kathleen Born Krieger
Marian E. Wetterling

Benedictine Legacy Society
 The following benefactors remembered the Benedictine Sisters 

in their wills or trusts for which bequests or gifts were made 
during the 2020-2021 fiscal year.

These generous friends join fellow Legacy Society members 
Anonymous
Isabelle Atz
Ronald Auer
Mary Bauer

Judith Beaumont
John and Margaret Beck

Bertha E. Bishop
Patricia Ann Born

John M. Brost Winifred Brost
Catherine T. Cashman

Frances Cashman
Rev. Edward N. Coffey
Rev. Thomas P. Conley
Pat and Patty Crowley

Catherine Cuny
Marguerite Cuny
William M. Dejak

Norma Dietrich
Joseph and Pearl Drowinski

Frank A. Fatur
Wayne J. Fickinger

Betty Finucane        
Loretta Garrett
Robert Garrett                                   
Kathleen Gietl

Ellen E. Gleeson
Gina Glick

Corinne Habel
Grace Hajicek

Andrea Hammann
Patricia Hanson
Emily Hartman

Margaret Helser
Mary Jane Heyl

Joanne Hopkinson
Elsie Hulse

Patricia L. Ignacio
Frank J. Jallits

Herbert Jiranek
Bernard and Violet Karpinski

Mary V. Kastelic
Susan Kisielewski

Anna Knox
Catherine C. Koller
Rose R. Krcmarik
Joan Langhenry

Dorothy M. Lescher
Angela H. Loritz

Arthur A. Malinowski
Msgr. Francis Maniola

Margaret Mann
Hattie Martin

Gertrude E. McArdle
Edwin & Janis McNamara

Albin Miks
Helen Moore

Hermine Neubauer
Robert J. Novak

Irene Nowak
Mary Grom Petrovic
Dorothy Piotrowicz

Lorraine V. Provenzano
Rev. Albert Puhl

Patricia Redmond
J. Phillip Reichmann

Margaret Mary Reinert
John Rohar
Peter Rohar

Mary Alyce Sasso
Jane Sharp

Lillian L. Smith
Jeanne Marie Spanknebell

Geraldine A. Spatz
Florence Gunnarson Spraker

Elsie Stupar
Jeanmarie K. Sweeney

Anne Clare Wrenn
Barbara Wunsch

Joseph Zorc



				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2018-June 30, 2019
Robert J. Schwendau
Patricia Scott
Patricia and John Sebahar
Mary Beth and Keith Self
Jenny and Nick Semaca
Ruth French Sender
Ana Serafin-Gil
Ann Toland Serb
Mary Seroczynski
Suzanne Serviss
Matthew F. Setnicar
Carol Sexton
Nancy Sharp
Thomas Sharp
Patricia L. Shaw
Susan Shaw
Mrs. Margaret Sheffield 
Sandra Shelley
Thomas and Mary Jo Sheridan
Robert and Katherine Sherman
Tracy Shields-O'Reilly and James O'Reilly
Helen E. Sieben
Jeanine M. and Dean N. Silas
The Simms Family 
Carol Nolan Simon
Matthew and Jacqueline Simon
Raymond and Mary Simon
Diane Simpson
Wendy Sin
Marc and Joan Sindler
Richard P. Singler
Savannah Singleton
Bernard Sir
Edward and Alice Skerjanec
Robert and Elaine Skudnig
Nancy Butler Slagg
John Slater
Helen M. Slattery
Catherine Barry Sloan
Elizabeth and Monika Slota
Helen LaPat Smith
Maureen Smith
Michele Smith
Darlene Solano
Rev. Michael Solazzo
Jeanette Soloma-Hale
Jill Sorensen
Nicole Sotelo
Mary Sotir
Mary Sowa
Joanne Spata
Deacon Anthony and Monica Spatafore
Julie Spear
Mary M. Scanlan Specht
Wilma and Jerome Spellman

Elizabeth Speziale
Ann and Brian Spittle
Mary Sprandel
Laura Bernard Stailey
Jeanne Stanton
Martin F. and Jennifer L. Stanton
Martin Stanton+
 Mary Lucy Stearns
Elvira Steele
Mary Jo and Greg Stegeman
Catherine Steib
Kelly Steinhauer
Ronald and Julia Stepp
Nancy Stern
Marietta Nolan Stevens
Valerie Stockmar
Elaine and Thomas Stockwell
Isabella Szymanski Stralka
Marilyn and Albert Stratz
Terrance and Linda Strauch
Sally Stricca
Maribeth Hackett Struebing
Stephen and Angelle Stuart
Jorge Suarez
Eileen Sullivan
James Sullivan and Ruth Baerman
Maurice Wieland Sullivan
Suzanne and Michael Sullivan
Michael Surdyk
Andrew and Amy Sutherland
Steven and Gwenn Suvada
Sheilya Hackett-Swan and Peter Swan
Gail Swanson-Lordi and David Lordi
Rosanne Swanson
Kathleen Swedberg
Jean Mann Sweeney
Rita Nemeth Szopinski
Stanley and Teresa Szott
Lourdes  and RomeoTaan
Cassandra Tasch Tamburrino
Anita J. Tarzian and James Fill
Edward V. and Ann M. Tearman
John Terry
Diana Peterson Thal
Anita Thies
Katherine and WilliamThinnes
Carol Thompson
Marguerite Thompson
Monica Thoms 
Joy Ringhofer Tierney
Christina Timmins
Beverly and William Todhunter
Nancy Tomz
Cynthia Torrea
Tan Tran and Phuong Huang

Ann Trandai
Terry Trapp
Kathleen Farrell Travers
Colleen and Charlie Trimarco
Patricia and Edward Trio
Mary Joan Kilgen Truesdell
Milton and Margaret Trujillo
Lai Truong
Patricia Tucci
Mary Needham Turek
Catharyn Turner, II, MD
Mrs. Elizabeth Kearns Ulanski
Maria Ule
Timothy and Elizabeth Uligian
Rudolph and Theresa Unger
Patricia Urbanus and Joseph Dunne
Mariana Urquiza
Judith and Allan Utendorf
Allison A. Vail and David F. Triska
Mary and James Vandendorpe
Kristyn and Michael Vaneekeren
Linda J. Vass
Steven Vatch, Jr.
Jeroma Vicino
Mary Jo Victor
Ruth Vincent
Diane and Terrence Voelker
Catherine Vollick
Charles and Margaret Wade
Margaret and Wayne Wagner
Jeffrey and Nancy Wagner
Barbara Wahler
Kathryn Waitzman
Carol Wakeman
Mary Waldman
Patricia Ann Heinz Wales
Carolyn Walker
Mary Walker
Judith Jeffers Walkowiak
Josepha Lohr Walsh
Kathy Walsh
Maureen Walsh
Suzanne Walsh
Thomas J. Walsh
Vincent and Gloria Walsh-Rock
Jennifer K. Walter
Seraphine Noh Wang
Sharon P. Wang
Carol and Joseph Ward
Ellen Ward
Judy Ward
Juliet Ward
Philip Warren
Douglas Wasmund
Deborah Watassek
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Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2020-June 30, 2021
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Alice and Richard Watkins
Mary A. Watson
Judith Costello Weaver
Carol Weber
Jean Weber
Joan and Thomas Weber
Shirley Krieter Weber
Suzanne Weber
Elizabeth Bappert Weidenbach
Mrs. Linda Van Houghton Weimer
Julie Ann Welsh 
James and Jean Welter
Richard and Jill Wendorf
Jean M. Wenger
Mimi Meeker Wherfel
Bonnie White
Rosemarie Whitehead
Arthur and Rosemary Whiteside
Susan Wiemer
Celeste Williams
Iva Williams
Mary Willis
Mary Jo and Douglas Wilson
Sheila Wilson
Barbara Hangartner Windsor
Don C. Winslow
Ellen and William Wirth
Jennifer Wissemes
Judith and Kenneth Witcher
Daniel Witt
Robert Wodishek
Martin Wojcik
Rick Wolfgram
Valerie Wolfgram
Marie Borelli Woodruff
Catherine G. Wrenn
Michael P. Wrenn
Michael Joseph Wrenn
Peter and Joan Wrenn
Eileen Colleran Wright
Kristina Wroblewski
Elizabeth Wyman
Kathleen Wyszkowski
Mary Anne Young
Laureen M. and Karl J. Youtsey
Robert and Marilyn Zahorik
Benita L. Zarling
Teresita Maso Zdunek
Phyllis Zecevic
Marianne Zelewsky
Joel and Linda Zienty
Kate Zilla
Robert and Shirley Zimmer
Edward and Elizabeth Zonsius, Jr.
Mary and Michael Zonsius

Carla Zuchowski
David and Claudia Zuercher
Joseph C. and Julie Zuercher
Gina Zuercher-Lull and John Lull
Margaret Vinard Zwettler

Uncle Pete Ministries 
Donors
Erin Baker
Jonathan Barnett
Allan and Lorie Bartel
Judith Bartels
Jim Berger
Regina and George Block
Paula Burgess
Daniel and Linda Burke
Tamara and Rob Burke
Amie Caban
Frank Calarco
Maureen Cassidy
Dian Castle and James R. Moore
Robert  J. Cull
Maureen Quinlan Dabovich
Raymond Demski and Linda Lombardo-
Demski
James Dominik
Mary and Jeffrey Driver
Jerome and Joan Duffy
Jill Factor
Lynne and Richard Farmer
Joseph E. and Victoria M. Faulisi
Sean Foley
Dolores Furlong
I. Gonzalo
Ingrid Gordon
Mary and Joseph Gross
Joseph Hester Jr.
Penelope and Homer Holland
Catherine Ingraffia
Thomas Irvin
Thomas Jones
James and Janet Kennedy
Joanne and John Kosina
Joseph Kreisel
Linda Kroning
Lara and Joseph A. Kuechel
Karen and Kevin Larson
Peter O. Lawson-Johnston
Lisa and Paul Leddy
Robert Lofaso

Lori LoPinto
Margaret Lyons
Richard and Mary Marcheschi
Thomas and Marni Mastri
Joan and William McGeean
Erin McGould
Nancy McNally
Richard and Karen Michaels
Byron Scott Minerd
Constance Mottley
Mary Ellen and Barry Mueller
Brian Murphy
Loretta Namovic
Frank Neill
Anne Nelson
Cole Nelson
Victor Nelson
Warner Nelson
Paula O'Connor
James O'Hara
George and Mary Jo Olen
Michael Olen
Margaret Pajakowski
Greg Patton
Jeffrey and Mary Patton
Joyce Patton
Timothy and Susan Patton
Robert and Barbara Perkaus
Colleen and Gerald Prendergast
Joanne Prinz
Katherine Rogers
Mary and Timothy Rowan
Adrian Sakowicz
Vincent Santucci
Angela and Michael Schoose
Shannon Schweiger
Arleen Shetler
Bernard Sir
Lauren Siwinski
Amy and Stephen Skoronski
Anne and Robert Skoronski
Skoronski Family
Marlene  and Thomas Slager
Joan Smith
Joseph and Mary Jayne Smith
Michael Solazzo
William Springer
Jeanne Stanton
Jennifer, Marty, Kelli and Joe Stanton
Martin Stanton+
Maureen Kelly Stauffer
Chuck and Peggi Sturm
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Thank you for 
partnering with us in 

our  mission to 
promote 

Benedictine spirituality 
and action in our 
church and world. 

The Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago 
invite you to rejoice with them

in prayer

70th Jubilee of  Profession
Sister Margaret Ann Holtz, OSB

60th Jubilee of  Profession
Sister Marilyn Hattrup, OSB
Sister Judith Murphy, OSB

25th Jubilee of  Profession
Sister Margarita Walters, OSB

Mary Rose Sullivan
The Thein Family 
Stephanie Tomecek
Becky Toulon
James Toulon
John and TeresaTyndall
James Viola
Todd Vukovich
Walter Family Foundation
Dan K. Webb
Elizabeth and Kenneth M. Weinberg
Sarah Whelan
Jane and John Wiedemann
Thomas Wiedemann and Jacqueline Lew
Karyn and Gregory Ness
Rachel Nguyen
George and Mary Jo Olen
Regina Ozog and Marten Ozog
Margaret Pajakowski
Steve and Francine Palm
Kathleen A. Price
Jamie Rozak
Jennifer and Jamie Rubin
Elaine Scheffler
Angela and Michael Schoose
Margaret Schroeder
Julie Scott
Bernard Sir
Brian and Nadine Sir
Amy and Stephen Skoronski
Joseph and Mary Jayne Smith
Michael Solazzo
Merry and Matthew Spiro
Martin and Jeanne Stanton
Matthew Tutaj
John and TeresaTyndall
Mary Lou and John Waechter
Margaret and Wayne Wagner
Michelle Wharton
Jane and John Wiedeman
Thomas Wiedemann and 
     Jacqueline Lew
Ellen and William Wirth
Barbara Zonsius

Uncle Pete Ministries 
Donor Organizations

Eugene Field School PTO
Fifth Third Bank, Feeding Our Community
Guggenheim Partners
Kate and Greg Lewis, The Oberheide 
   Family Foundation
Our Lady of Victory, Community of 
   Catholic Women
Paluch Family Foundation
Park Ridge Wilderness Scouts and 
   Princesses
St. Isaac Jogues Parish
St. John Brebeuf
St. Vincent de Paul Society of St. Zachary 
   Church
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